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Vale Fiona Winning 
  
We are deeply saddened to hear the news of the passing of our dear friend, 
colleague and industry great, Fiona Winning. 
  
Fiona served as Head of Programming at Sydney Festival for many years and built an 
extraordinary career across the performing arts beyond the Festival. She was an 
inspirational leader, whose vision, generosity, and commitment helped shape much 
of what we value in the industry today.  
  
We will always remember Fiona’s warmth, leadership, and unwavering commitment 
to nurturing creativity, and her legacy will continue to inspire the arts community she 
loved so dearly. 
  
Our thoughts are with Fiona’s family and friends during this difficult time. 
 


